Mazda USA Newsroom

STATEMENT ON RECALL OF CERTAIN 2019 MY CX-9
VEHICLES

VEHICLE INSTABILITY DUE TO PARTIAL TIRE TREAD SEPARATION

WASHINGTON, DC (November 5, 2019) - Mazda North American Operations has filed a Part 573 notification with
the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) for a safety defect on certain 2019 Model Year CX-9
vehicles. In the manufacturing process, rubber compound used for prototype production was accidentally mixed
into rubber compound for standard production, which causes tire tread strength to diminish.

If the tread rubber partially separates from the tire body, it could lead to vehicle instability, which may increase
the risk of a crash. A vibration and/or flapping noise can occur prior to tire tread separation. Partial rubber
separation from the tread or irregular tread wear may also be observed.

Approximately 146 vehicles are affected in the US and US Territories.
No accidents, injuries, or deaths have been reported to date as a result of this defect.

Mazda North American Operations is headquartered in Irvine, California, and oversees the sales, marketing,
parts and customer service support of Mazda vehicles in the United States and Mexico through approximately
620 dealers. Operations in Mexico are managed by Mazda Motor de Mexico in Mexico City. For more information
on Mazda vehicles, including photography and B-roll, please visit the online Mazda media center

at InsideMazda.MazdaUSA.com/Newsroom.

Follow MNAQ'’s social media channels through Twitter and Instagram at @MazdaUSA and Facebook
at Facebook.com/MazdaUSA.
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Contact:
Tamara Mlynarczyk, Mazda North American Operations, 202-431-6325
Emily Taylor, Mazda North American Operations, 949-727-6182
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